

## STATE OF CONNECTICUT

## CONNECTICUT SITING COUNCIL

Ten Franklin Square, New Britain, CT 06051 Phone: (860) 827-2935 Fax: (860) 827-2950 E-Mail: siting.council@ct.gov www.ct.gov/csc

January 16, 2018

TO: Commissioner Robert Klee

Dept. of Energy & Environmental Protection

Commissioner Dr. Raul Pino Department of Public Health

Chairman Katie Dykes Public Utilities Regulatory Authority

Commissioner Catherine Smith Department of Economic and Community Development

Robert Bruno, Director of Planning, Engineering & Environmental Connecticut Airport Authority

Todd Levine Historian/Environmental Reviewer State Historic Preservation Office

Commissioner Michelle H. Seagull Department of Consumer Protection

Commissioner Melody A. Currey Department of Construction Services

FROM: Melanie Bachman, Executive Director

Commissioner Steven Reviczky Department of Agriculture

Karl Wagener, Executive Director Council on Environmental Quality

Benjamin Barnes, Secretary Office of Policy and Management

Thomas A. Harley, P.E., Chief Engineer Bureau of Engineering and Construction Department of Transportation

Kevin Dillon, Executive Director Connecticut Airport Authority

Commissioner Dora B. Schriro Department of Emergency Services and Public Protection

Commissioner Scott Jackson Department of Labor

RE: **PETITION NO. 1339** – Wallingford Renewable Energy LLC petition for a declaratory ruling, pursuant to Connecticut General Statutes §4-176 and §16-50k, for the proposed construction, maintenance and operation of a 19.99 MW AC ground-mounted solar photovoltaic electric generating facility located on approximately 158 acres of 3 contiguous parcels consisting of the former Wallingford Landfill and 2 parcels owned by the Materials Innovation and Recycling Authority west of Pent Road and associated electrical interconnection to Wallingford Electric Division's Wallingford Substation in Wallingford, Connecticut.

Pursuant to Regulation of Connecticut State Agencies §16-50j-40, the Connecticut Siting Council hereby solicits your written comments on the above-referenced petition. Your response on or before February 12, 2018 would be appreciated.

You may access the petition and other documents for this proceeding on our website at <a href="www.ct.gov/csc">www.ct.gov/csc</a> under the link "Pending Matters."

MB/FOC/bm

